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Greetings in the Name of the LORD!
You may have noticed that we are 
doing some sprucing up around the 
church. On the front cover of this 
month’s Pilgrim’s Progress you will 
notice the new North Entrance to the 
church. Through a gift from the Shirley 
McDonald Memorial Fund, and the 
diligent design work of Gary 
Leinberger, visitors and members alike 
will readily find a welcoming entrance 
into God’s House. Thanks to the team 
of Gary Leinberger, Mark Anthony, 
Ryan Morley and Jim Mallory for 
installing the new designs.
Also, a group of Central High School 
National Honor Society students 
completed a required service project 
by re-stripping the lines in our parking 

lot. Our own Andy Hutter was among 
them.
Sprucing up God’s House is a good 
thing to do, but even more important is 
the “sprucing up” of our lives in Christ. 
It is time to break out that Bible that we 
have stored on the shelf and dig 
through the boxes in the attic to find our 
Luther’s Small Catechism. It’s time to 
make sure that the Portals of Prayer on 
the back of the toilet is the latest edition 
so that when we “catch up on our 
reading” we can use today’s devotions.
It’s time to meet that neighbor that 
moved in a couple of years ago, that 
we’ve been meaning to meet and 
maybe even invite them to come to 
worship with you next weekend, that is 

if they don’t already have someplace to 
worship. 
It’s also time to talk with that friend or 
relative that we haven’t talked to in 
quite a while, because of the things that 
were spoken between you the last time 
that you talked. It’s time to forgive and 
seek forgiveness.
Yes, summer is just days away, it’s 
time to spruce up your Christian Life! 
See you in Church! 

In HIS Service

Rev. Erv Hutter
  

  

From the Desk of

Pastor Erv

Cell Phone- (313) 539-4400
Church Office- (989) 893-7224
Email- ehutter@sbcglobal.net



MAY VOTERS MEETING MINUTES: The meeting was 
called to order at 7 p.m. with devotion and prayer led by 
Pastor Hutter. The minutes were presented. A motion 
was made to accept the minutes as presented, seconded, 
and carried. The financial secretary’s report and 
treasurer’s report were presented. A motion was made 
to accept the reports as presented, seconded, and 
carried. OLD BUSINESS: The rummage sale is coming up 
this weekend. Baked goods are needed for the sale. 
Clean up will be Saturday at 4 p.m. The NHS at Central 
High School painted the stripes in the parking lot. Thank 
you to everyone who participated. Thank you to all who 
helped with the annual yard cleanup last Saturday. The 
new look of the back entryway was made possible by the 
Shirley McDonald memorial and was crafted and 
installed by Gary Leinberger and Mark Anthony. A 
committee has been formed and is reworking the 
constitution. BOARD OF ELDERS: No report. BOARD OF 
TRUSTEES: The trustees are looking into the cost of new 
LED lights. BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: 42 
invitations have been sent out to individuals for the 
Sunday School enrollment and open house for grades 4, 
5 and 6. Enrollment papers are available. The board of 
education is still working on organizing rides to church 
for shut-ins and arranging fellowship visits. Our 
preschool director has resigned. A recommendation has 
been made to hold a special voter’s meeting after the 
church service on June 3rd to determine the future of the 
preschool. A motion to hold a special meeting for the 
purpose of determining the future of our preschool was 
made, seconded and carried. PASTOR’S REPORT: 
Attendance is increasing. The large print bulletin has 
become very popular. A survey has been conducted 
regarding whether or not to suspend the Saturday night 
services during the summer months. Under 
consideration is perhaps having a Sunday night service. 
The issue is still undecided. New series for Sunday 
morning bible services will be “Reading the Psalms with 

Martin Luther”. A new member class will be offered 
soon. Pastor Hutter is developing a program. Members 
are also invited to attend. NEW BUSINESS: The advisory 
committee reports that there are several restaurants in 
the area that are willing to participate in fundraising for 
the church. Buffalo Wild Wings and Panda House will 
donate 20% of their proceeds upon presentation of 
coupons for specified nights. Coupons will be available in 
the bulletins along with the information on dates and 
times. A basic class on self-defense has been offered for 
members of Pilgrim. There will be a limit of 15 people in 
the class. It would be a 2-class program. If anyone is 
interested they should contact Mary in the church office. 
Scott Schieffer’s resignation as treasurer was accepted 
several months ago.  Arrangements are being made to 
hold our regular audit. A motion was made to adjourn, 
seconded and carried. The meeting was closed at 7:45 
with a prayer led by Pastor Hutter.

PILGRIMS SERVING IN JUNE
Elders:
Sat –  Kim Mielens
Sun – Paul Pett

Altar Guild: Dolores Mast

 June 18 
th 
Adopt-A-Planter – A sign-up sheet has been 
posted on the bulletin board to adopt-a-planter in the 
parking lot. Fill in the spot that you would like and 
take care of it all summer.

Enrollment is now open for the 2017-2018 Preschool Program. The following classes are being offered: Four 
Day 4-year-old class - $125 and a Three Day 3-year-old class - $100. A $40 enrollment fee (non-refundable) 
and the first month's tuition are needed to hold your child's place in class. Be sure to reserve your spot soon! 
Call the church office, 893-7224 for more information.

There will be a Preschool Open House this Thursday, March 8th from 10 am to 1 pm. Meet the teachers, 
see the classroom, and have lunch. All parents and those interested in checking out the preschool are 
invited. There will be a Nacho Bar Lunch and a craft for the kids. Reservations appreciated, but not 
required, 893-7224Special Voter’s Meeting-Sunday, June 3, 2018, after the Worship Service. Pilgrim’s 
Preschool is at a critical juncture, enrollment is very low for the fall and our Preschool Director, Mrs. Ruth Kruse 
has announced her resignation, due to her family moving from the area. The subsidies from the Church General 
Fund to fund the Preschool over the past several years have had a great effect on our budget. The subject of 
this special voter’s meeting is whether or not to continue to operate a preschool program here at Pilgrim. No 



decisions have been made, we need your input, prayers, and participation in this meeting to make a God-
pleasing decision.

On Sunday, June 10th we will recognize our graduates during our Sunday morning Worship Service. If you 
know of someone who is graduating from High School or College, please contact the church office, 893-7224 by 
June 6th to let us know so they will be included in our Worship Folder.

We will have a Church Picnic following the Worship Service on Sunday, June 24th. 
We will be cooking up bratwurst and Koegel hot dogs, hot off the grill. Please bring a 
side dish or dessert. Beverage and table service will be provided. If you would also 
like to provide a package of hot dog buns please call the church office so we will know 
what we have to purchase. 

T
Thank you to everyone who donated rummage items, baked goods, or worked at our Rummage/Bake Sale. It 
was a great success! Our profit was over $1,350.00! Everyone worked hard and the baked goods went very fast. 
The weather was terrible on Saturday so we ended up not opening. All the rummage sale donations that were 
left went to Goodwill and the baked goods brought in on Saturday were used at the coffee hour on Sunday. The 
rest of the baked goods were given to the Good Samaritan Rescue Mission. Thanks again!

ATTENDANCE & CONTRIBUTIONS . . . . . 
SAT SUN H.C. GEN FUND + OR –
4/28=26 4/29=54   68 $2,094.39 -   906
5/05=24 5/06=71   75   3,024.38 +    24
5/12=27 5/13=84   3,667.00       +  667
5/19=23 5/20=65   77   3,307.34 +  307   

          $12,093.11           +    92

SPECIAL GIFTS: Adopt-a-Student, $30.00; Tai Chi, $40.00; Mother’s Day Love Offering, $765.00; Hutter 
Memorial, $50.00; Dardas Memorial, $195; Rummage Sale, $1,270.31; Deficit Fund, $1,120.00; Lange 
Memorial, $55.00; McDonald Memorial, $15.00; Ascension, $10.00    

Pastoral Acts:- Funeral of A. Marie Dardas. 

We are offering (2) one hour Self-Defense Classes to members of Pilgrim and their friends on June 18th & 25th 
at 7 pm. It will be led by Kaylin Greyerbiehl. Kaylin teaches self-defense (Krau Maga) classes at the Cosens 
MMA gym. She also studies Muay Thai/kickboxing, MMA and Brazillion Jiu Jitsu and has a rank of a blue belt. 
She would show us how to be more aware of our surroundings and how to look and act when walking. She will 
demonstrate how to avoid being attacked and how to break a hold if you are attacked. The cost is $5 per class. 
Class size is limited to 15 people. Please contact the church office, 893-7224 or Gary Leinberger, 893-5433. if 
you would like to attend.

Funeral Planning Guide - It is never too early to plan your own funeral. We have compiled a guidebook to help 
you in this task. It covers everything from the funeral service to giving you a checklist of things to prepare, like 
your will, your burial preferences, etc. You’ll find these guides on the table in the narthex. Plan ahead today.
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *   

Father’s Day Love Offering - On Father's Day weekend we will dedicate a special portion of our 
Worship Folder to those members who have given a special gift in honor or memory of their 
fathers. Please use the love offering envelope included with this newsletter. Please turn them into 
the collection plate by June 10th or the church office by June 13th.



Cut or tear here – return form below
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

IN LOVING MEMORY OF - _______________________________________________________  AND/OR

IN HONOR OF - ____________________________________________________________________

GIVEN BY - __________________________________________ ENVELOPE # _______________



BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION – June 2018
PRESCHOOL
The Board of Christian Education made a motion at the Monday, May 13, Voters’ Meeting . . .
Motion to recommend the calling of a special Voters’ Meeting on Sunday, June 3, to discuss the future of 
Pilgrim’s Preschool.  Motion was approved.

 Preschool Director is resigning
 2018-2019 Registration numbers:

o 2 – three-year-old class
o 2 - four-year old class

Special thank you for Preschool Program advertisements placed in the Garber High School Year Book and the 
Garber play program.
SUNDAY SCHOOL
Approximately 42 individual invitations have been sent out for the May 20 Sunday School Open House.

Early Registration Forms for September 2018 are available to help in planning sessions and ordering 
materials.  September quarter Scope and Sequence:

2nd Grade and up:
 The God Who Created Us
 The God Who Corrects Us
 The God Who Calls Us

Preschool – 1st Grade:
 We Are Important to Jesus
 Jesus Helps Us
 God Made the World

SHUT-INS:  The Board is continuing to look for members to help organize bringing additional shut-ins to worship 
services, extend Christian education, and offer fellowship/visit/call opportunities.  Please consider joining us to 
provide for our group of 19 members.
VBS will not be planned/scheduled as in the past.  However, individual(s) interested in organizing a VBS-type 
of event or modified program/days/evenings/times are more than welcome to review planning files from the past 
few years.  Many members and volunteers have been available to help and take on designated portions of past 
programs.

Coffee Hour . . . Hosting . . . Individual(s) and Group(s) are encouraged to sign up and host a 
Sunday coffee hour.  Sign-up sheets are posted on the bulletin board.

                                                                   
SUNDAY SCHOOL WORKING ON MISSION PROJECT



STEWARDSHIP NEWS: You will be OK! 
 
Recently a pastor at the church I was visiting delivered a moving sermon that drove the point home - “You will 
be OK, help is on the way!” 
How many times in our life have we heard those very words?  You will be OK!  From the medical staff as we see 
them for some ailment - It’s OK, we are here to help you through this.  When the child falls down while playing, 
the parent offers comfort - You’ll be OK, I’m here. A warm hug or gentle kiss makes all the difference. When the 
emergency personnel arrive on the scene - Don’t worry, we’re here and we will take good care of you. 
Whenever similar words are spoken, the effect is the same.  We feel more comfortable, relaxed, reassured of 
the outcome.  We trust that the person is in control and we don’t need to worry. 
Many of us don’t react the same way to the words of Jesus.  We often try to take control, try to fix things.  When 
facing our Goliath do we react like David or more like Saul?  Matthew 6:25 tells us not to worry. Do we trust His 
words?  Do we believe it and hold on to it? 
We are reminded of the promise of Jesus in 1 Peter 3:21-22.  Baptism makes us a child of God.  
Jesus saves us by His death and resurrection.  He defeated death and now sits at God’s right hand.  He has 
prepared a place for us, our future is secure.  Jesus is here, it’s going to be OK. 
That’s the message that should be our Safe Harbor.  Jesus has done the work.  His hands are reaching out to 
us. His arms ready to hold us securely.  But we need to let go, stop fighting and turn our concerns over to Him.  
Do we turn all things over to God regardless of the size of the problem we face?  We’ve got a big God, with 
angels, authorities and powers in submission to Him.  
Don’t worry - I’ve got this - It’s going to be OK. 
Be the example for your family, for your friends, for your co-workers.  Let them see the difference in you.  
Demonstrate the calm from your assurance that God is in control.  When they ask about the reason for your 
confidence, you have your chance to share the story that makes the difference in your life. 
You can also demonstrate that confidence when you write or update your Estate Plan, including a Gift to your 
favorite Ministry as part your Will or Trust. Your Gift can insure the message of Jesus’ calming, saving grace is 
continually spread to the world as you experience Heaven.  Don’t worry, you will be OK!

Bill Burmeister
Gift Planning Counselor
Church Extension Fund of the Michigan 
District LCMS

 

3773 Geddes Road, Ann Arbor, Michigan 48105-3098
 800.242.3944    734.213.4251    517.898.3446
  bill.burmeister@mi-cef.org             www.mi-cef.org

      

Preschool Graduation—May 22, 2018
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 June 2018
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

1 

Robert 
Setzer

Kali Imker

2

Maxwell 
D’Archangel

 3

Dolores Mast

Robert Stiefel 

4 5 6 7 8 9 

10

Donald Jones

11 

Katherina 
Hutter

12 

Dawn Hutter

Donna 
Stagray

13

 

14

Ray Bunnell

Cynthia Julian

15 16 

17 
.

18 19 20 

Sandra Hines

21

Brandi 
D’Archangel

22 23 

24 25 26 

Jeffrey 
Spenner 

27 28 29 30

Madison 
Wagner



June 2018
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

 1 2 

700-Holy 
Communion

3 Trinity 1

900– Bible Class
1030- Holy Communion
1130 Fellowship

4 5 6 7 8 9 

700-Worship

10 Trinity 2

900- Bible Class
1030- Worship
1130 Fellowship

11 12 13 

100- Prayer 
Network

14 

1000- Pineview

15 16 

700-Holy 
Communion

17 Trinity 3

900– Bible Class
1030- Holy Communion
1130 Fellowship.

18 
700 - Self-defense 
Class

19 20 21 22 23 

700-Worship

24 Trinity 4

900 – Bible Class
1030- Worship
1130 – Church    
Picnic

25  

700 – Self-defense 
Class

26 27 28 29 30

700-Holy 
Communion

FOOD PANTRY WEEK


